
 

 

 

NOTICE TO THE PUBLIC 
 

Pursuant to the provisions of Revenue Regulations No. 11-2018, the Bureau 

of Internal Revenue (BIR) has identified the withholding agents required to deduct 

either the one percent (1%) or two percent (2%) creditable withholding tax from 

their suppliers of goods and services. For the immediate guidance of the taxpaying 

public, enumerated below are the lists of existing withholding agents, additional 

withholding agents, as well as withholding agents for deletion from existing list, 

under the jurisdictions of the Large Taxpayers Service and Revenue Regions, 

effective November 1, 2018.  Please visit the BIR’s website at www.bir.gov.ph 

where the lists shall likewise be posted. 

 

All the lists of withholding agents under these RDOs that may have been 

previously published in any newspaper or any other form of publication are hereby 

repealed and superseded accordingly. Moreover, should any taxpayer cannot be 

found in any of the published lists, this taxpayer is deemed excluded and therefore 

not required to deduct and remit the 1% or 2% creditable withholding tax under RR 

No. 11-2018. 
 

 

           

               CAESAR R. DULAY 

        Commissioner of Internal Revenue 
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https://www.bir.gov.ph/index.php/top-taxpayers/top-withholding-agents.html
http://www.bir.gov.ph/

